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Southern Company is in agreement with and supports the comments submitted by SRP and Duke Energy.  As such, we respectfully urge NAESB to reject the Task Force’s ATC Information List.  Southern Company’s position continues to be that NAESB focus its’ resources on the development of business practices that are necessary for the implementation of FERC requirements.
Comments

Southern Company will not support any business practice that is in contradiction with FERC Orders or decisions.  In the specific case of this “ATC Information List”, FERC was clear in Order 890-A that requiring the information requested by Constellation to be posted on OASIS was unnecessary.
FERC Order 890-A at P148:  We decline, however, to require the transmission provider to post this information on OASIS, as Constellation suggests.  We conclude that making this information available on request provides sufficient transparency for customers without unduly burdening the transmission provider.
In addition, the “ATC Information List” outlined in this business practice standard is overly burdensome for the Transmission Provider and creates unnecessary work that has little benefit to the customer. Our experience to date is that customers have not requested this type of information, even though it has been available upon request since Order 890-A became effective. It is overly burdensome for the Transmission Provider to be expected to keep this expanded list of information related to ATC posted (and regularly updated) if there is no real benefit to or interest by Transmission Customers.
As suggested by SRP and Duke Energy in their comments, the Task Force has not answered the threshold question of whether additional business practice standards are needed to support “transparency reporting and related functions”.  The documentation in support of the ATC Information List, as prepared by the Task Force does not demonstrate that this proposal will support NAESB’s goal of increasing efficiency of transactions within the energy industry.  
We further agree with SRP and Duke Energy in that the proposed ATC Information List is unnecessary in light of other recently ratified ATC standards addressing the identical issue of a link to ATC information.  The proposed ATC Information List is a duplicative obligation on transmission providers to repeat information already available and in many cases addresses information not needed, used, or required by NERC standards.   
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